MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY of BUFFALO TOWNSHIP

707 SOUTH PIKE ROAD SARVER, PA 16055 Phone: (724) 295-2703

Fax: (724) 295-9533

August 20, 2024

Dear Customer:

The Municipal Authority of Buffalo Township recently applied for and received a low-interest PENNVEST Loan to complete a waterline replacement project in Freeport Borough. The goal of this project is to improve system reliability and service to the following areas:

200-400 block of Market Street 200-300 block of 4th Street Buffalo Street from Mill Street to Washington Street 5th Street from Washington Street to High Street

Additionally, a PENNVEST Grant was awarded to the Authority to replace galvanized or leaded service lines found on both the public and private sides of the water service. If your private side of the line is identified to be either galvanized or lead, you will have the opportunity <u>during this project only</u> to have your line replaced free of charge. The owner of the building will be contacted by the Authority's inspector during construction of this project if your service line material is identified as galvanized or lead.

The line replacement project is anticipated to begin sometime this Fall. Residents will be notified through our RAVE automated calling system of the start date and throughout the duration of the project (in the event of service disruptions). If you need to verify that we have the correct phone number for you, please contact our office or send me an email at mabt@zoominternet.net.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me, send an email, or visit our website at www.buffaloauthority.org.

Sincerely,

Kristy Donaldson Authority Manager

Cc: Zach Filous, Freeport Borough Manager